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21 February 2020 
 
Dear Sir/Madam. 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: REQ06788 
 

Thank you for your request for information relating to missing looked after children.  

 
You have requested the following information:  
 
1. For the year 2019, please state how many looked after children were recorded as 

having gone missing from their agreed placement at some point for more than 
24 hours during the year?  

 
73 looked after children were recorded as having gone missing for more than 24 hours in 
2019. 
 
2. For each individual child who went missing please state their: 
 
a. Age* 
 

Age Number 

12 1 

13 3 

14 7 

15 14 

16 30 

17 18 

 
*Please note the figures for age have been provided from the first occasion the child went 
missing. 



  

 
b. Sex 
 

Gender Number 

Male  33 

Female 40 

 
c. Nationality  
 

Nationality Number 

Afghan 4 

African 2 

British 57 

Cameroonian 1 

Eritrean 1 

Kurd 2 

Lithuanian 1 

Romanian 2 

Vietnamese 3 

 
d. The duration in days for EACH occasion that they went missing.  
 

Number of Days 
Missing 

Count of missing 
episodes 

1 130 

2 96 

3 56 

4 31 

5 15 

6 2 

7 6 

8 5 

9 1 

10 4 

12 1 

13 2 

19 1 

28 1 

37 1 

85 1 

99 1 

365 1 

667 1 

756 1 

1020 1 

 
3. For each child referred to in Q2 please state if they are still now recorded as 

missing and the date when they went missing?  
 
There is currently one child who is recorded as missing since October 2019. 
 
4. As of the date of this e-mail how many children that are recorded as being 

looked after, whether they are missing or not, have been recorded as having a 



  

category of need as “socially unacceptable behaviour”? For each case please 
provide a one or two sentence summary of what this behaviour was.  

 
None. 
 
The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer 
an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the 
purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further 
permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news 
reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the 
information for any other purpose. 
 
For information, we publish a variety of information such as: FOI/EIR Disclosure Log, 
Publication Scheme, Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if 
you are looking for information in the future.   
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our 
response.  Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt 
of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk 
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information 
Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk. 
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
Information Governance 


